
Press release: Welsh Secretary calls
on Welsh Government to improve welfare
standards in Welsh slaughterhouses

Secretary of State for Wales Alun Cairns has called on the Welsh Government
to take further steps to drive up animal welfare standards in Wales as the UK
Government today (23 Feb) laid legislation in Parliament to make CCTV cameras
mandatory in slaughterhouses in England.

The legislation will come into effect in England from May 2018, once it
passes through Parliament, at which point businesses will have six months to
comply. It forms part of a package of reforms implemented by the UK
Government designed to drive up welfare standards.

Secretary of State for Wales Alun Cairns said:

This legislation is a clear demonstration of the steadfast and
focused commitment the UK Government has to ensuring the highest
possible animal welfare standards in the UK.

There is clearly a real strength of feeling among the public that
all animals should be treated with the utmost respect at all stages
of life and be subject to the highest possible welfare standards.

I would urge Welsh Ministers in Cardiff Bay to listen to those
voices and to investigate fully what further steps they can take to
apply the same legislation to slaughterhouses in Wales to ensure
the highest standards of animal health, welfare and food safety
across the board.
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NOTES TO EDITORS

In August 2017, the UK Government’s Environment Secretary Michael Gove
launched a consultation on the plans to deliver a manifesto commitment for
CCTV to be required in every slaughterhouse in England in all areas where
live animals are present, with unrestricted access to footage for Official
Veterinarians – reassuring consumers that high welfare standards are being
effectively enforced.

A summary of responses published in November showed that of almost 4,000
respondents, more than 99% were supportive of the plans.
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